## Crosswoods Neighborhood Association

Meeting Minutes Tuesday, June 7, 2022

Meeting began at 4:30 pm at Southland Christian Church, Building A, Chapel

Attendees: Joe Vonderheide, Retiring President; Mark Farley, Retiring Treasurer; Sarah Hanna Retiring Secretary; Becka Vonderheide, Retiring Board Member, Matt Winkler, President; Evan Ball; Treasurer, and Helena DiBiasie, Secretary

Absent: Zeke Walters, Vice-President

Joe Vonderheide and Matt Winkler chaired the meeting.

The minutes from the May 3, 2022 meeting were passed out and reviewed. The minutes were accepted without any questions or changes.

Mark Farley read the treasurer's report and it was accepted without questions or changes.

Old Business: The sign at the corner of Old Coach Rd. and Summertree Dr. has been replaced.

**New Business**: Joe Vonderheide indicated that the plank fencing near the main entrance to Crosswoods II off Harrodsburg Rd. needs to be examined and some boards may need to be replaced. Matt and Joe will examine the fencing.

Joe Vonderheide reminded the board that lawn ads for private business and signs taped to sign posts are not allowed.

It was discussed that the interim sheriff, Anthony Purcell, will be invited to the September meeting. Matt Winkler will contact his office with the invitation.

Helena DiBiasie discussed updates to the Crosswoods website and will make changes so that website is current.

A Fall picnic was discussed and will be discussed again at the July meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 pm.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, July 5, 2022 at 4:30 pm at Southland Christian Church.

Respectfully submitted,

Helena DiBiasie